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Abstract 

The last period of widespread continental glaciation prior to the Cenozoic was the Late Carboniferous 
and Early Permian Periods (330-270 million years ago). Studying this Late Paleozoic Icehouse is an 
important exercise in comparative climatology and biogeochemistry, since the Earth was 
geographically and biologically different than the present day. Late Paleozoic glaciation is currently 
thought to be limited to high-latitudes (no lower than 50ºS) in the southern supercontinent of 
Gondwanaland. In this talk, I will review evidence of low-latitude dust and upland glaciation that 
challenges the dominant paradigm, suggesting that there was extensive “third pole” glaciation in the 
ancient Appalachians, while continental ice sheets may have reached 30º latitude in both hemispheres. 
I then will explore the possibility that higher levels of explosive volcanic activity could explain the 
intensity of this ancient cold snap.  
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